
 

 

TOWN OF HEBRON 

SELECT BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

DECEMBER 7, 2022 

 

PRESENT:  Rich James, Paul Hazelton, and Karen Sanborn, Town Administrator 

 

ABSENT:  Pat Moriarty 

 

 

4:30 P.M.  COMMENCED MEETING:  Chair James commenced the meeting at 4:30 p.m.  

 

4:30 P.M. 2022 FALL TAX RATE:  The Board reviewed the 2022 Fall Tax Rate as prepared by 

NH Department of Revenue Administration.  The current amount of unexpended fund 

balance is at 20.86% at $709,239.  Chair James informed the Board that three scenarios 

were done as follows:  1.  Leave the municipal tax rate as prepared by NH DRA at $3.76, 

2.  Reduce the town portion to the same amount as last year, or 3.  Apply $135,00 to 

reduce the total rate to $7.00 per thousand.  The tax rate would be $0.31 less more than 

last year’s rate at $7.00 per thousand.  Chair James moved to apply $135,000 of 

unexpended fund balance to reduce the municipal portion of the tax rate to 

$3.43/thousand for a total 2022 Tax Rate of $7.00/thousand, seconded by Vice-Chair 

Hazelton.  The vote was unanimous.  

 

4:50 P.M. MEETING ADJOURNED:  Vice-Chair Hazelton moved to adjourn the meeting at 4:50 

pm., seconded by Chair James.  The vote was unanimous.   

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Karen Sanborn 

Town Administrator 

 

 


